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NUCLEAN FUEL SENWCES, INC.
a subsidiary ol The Babcock & Wilcox Company

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RE CEIPT REQUESTED

21G-09-0080
GOV-01-55-04
ACF-09-01s9

June 1,2009
Director
Office of Nuclear Material Safety & Safeguards
US Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20555-001

Reference: l) Docket No. 70-143; SNM License 124
2) Letter from NRC to B. Marie Moore, Acceptance of Revision 12 to the

Emergency Plan, dated July 15, 2008 (TAC L32678)

Subject: Transmittal of NFS Emergency Plan, Revision 13, dated March, 2009

Dear Sir:

Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc. (NFS) is hereby submitting six (6) controlled copies of the
NFS Emergency Plan, Revision 13, dated March 2009. Revision l3 has been reviewed and
approved by the NFS Safety and Safeguards Review Council (SSRC). Revision l3 replaces
Revision 12, dated March, 2008. Revision 12 should be destroyed or returned to NFS. As
recommended in Reference2, the plant drawing, Figure 1-3, has been revised to include BLEU
Complex building numbers and Section 2.1.5 (3) has been revised to include a statement
regarding the updated 10O-year flood elevation map.

Information contained in the enclosed Emergency Plan includes sensitive
information and is marked '6Official Use Only" in accordance with 5 U.S.C.552, and is not
suitable for public release.

In accordance with l0 CFR Part 70, Section 70,32 (i), NFS has determined that the
changes reflected in Revision 13 due to the annual NFS review and update do not decrease the
effectiveness of the Emergency Plan, and an amendment of SNM License 124 is not requested.
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If you or your staff have any questions, require additional information, or wish to discuss
this, please contact me, or Dr. Sarah E. Barron, Emergency Preparedness Coordinator, at (423)
735-5543. Please reference our unique document identification number (2lG-09-0080) in any
correspondence concerning this letter.

Sincerely,

NUCLEAR FT]EL SERVICES, INC.

6m f)a.*-
B. Marie Moore
Director, Safety & Regulatory

SEB/rcy I

Enclosures: Emergency Plan Submittals (6 copies)

cc: Mr. Manuel Crespo, Project Inspector (2 copies)
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region tr
Atlanta Federal Center, Suite 23T85' 6l Forsyth Street, SW
Atlanta, GA 30303

Mr. Stephen Burris
NRC Senior Resident Inspector
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